
 

 

 

 

2020-2021- End of Year Letter 

            

                                                            

23rd July 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

We have come to the end of what has been yet another challenging academic year. Nobody could 

have anticipated the lockdown that took place in January 2021. I could not be prouder of our 

children for their resilience and perseverance during these times. I would like to say thank you to my 

amazing staff for all their efforts in keeping our children safe and ensuring the continuation of 

learning. They all embraced the expectations of remote learning remarkably. Thank you also to our 

governors who work tirelessly behind the scenes. Thank you to all parent/carers who have 

supported all our protocols and safety measures but most of all to our children who have brought 

joy and light into our school each and every day. On behalf of myself and the staff, thank you for 

your generous gifts. 

We go into the summer in the hope that the next academic year will be hopefully back to some 

normality. However as a school we still need to proceed with caution. May I wish you all a relaxing 

summer, I hope the sun continues to shine for us all, but most of all I hope that we all stay safe. 

Reception Bubble Closure 

We were very fortunate to only have to close one bubble since we returned to school in March. Due 

to a positive case in Reception last week, unfortunately both the Reception classes  are isolating until 

Saturday 24th July 2021. This is not the end that we would have wanted for our Reception children’s 

first year in school  and we are bitterly disappointed not to see them in person this week. However 

due to the wonders of  technology Miss Horkan, Miss Kemp and Miss Bones were able to say their 

fond farewells online. 

 

Academic Year 2021-2022 

I hope that this next academic year will not be interrupted by any further lockdowns. School will 

proceed cautiously in September. Once all timings, protocols and procedures have been finalised, we 

will communicate this to all parent/carers by Friday 3rd September 2021. Children will need to wear 

their full school uniform. We will finalise any other arrangements by the above date. Parent/carers 

Halton Moor Avenue, Leeds, LS9 0HA            Tel: 0113 248 3095            Head Teacher: Mrs W M Walsh 



need to appreciate that we are moving into unknown territory and the guidance for September 

could still change. 

 

School uniform  

Please can I remind you that skirts, pinafores and trousers should be navy, not black. Black school 

shoes need to be worn. Let’s start the new school year smartly and wear our uniform with pride! 

 

Uniform (non- PE days) 
 

 PE Uniform on PE days 
 

Girls Boys 

- Navy trousers,  
- Navy skirt or  
- Navy pinafore 
-  White shirt,  
- Navy school cardigan or 

jumper,  
- Navy tights  
- Summer navy dress 
- NO TIES OR LEGGINGS. 

 

- Navy trousers,  
- White shirt,  
- Navy school jumper 

 

 

Plain navy  tracksuit (no 
sports logos) 
with 
White t-shirt 
Navy shorts 
Plain black trainers 
 

 
 

 

Pupils are required to wear sensible black 
shoes as their outdoor shoes. Please ensure 
that these shoes are appropriate not slip-ons. 
Children should not wear shoes with laces 
unless they are able to tie them independently.  
Trainers are not part of our school uniform 
footwear. 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 Leavers 

 

 

We end the year saying goodbye to our Year 6 children who will go onto high school in September. 

Our hope for each one of them  is that they continue to be true Corpus Christi Primary children. We 

will miss you but you go with our blessings. Work hard and shine bright. Be the stars we know that 

you are. 

 

For some of our Year 6 children and their families,  it is the end of an era! As a staff, we hope that 

you will always feel part of the Corpus Christi Catholic Primary family so please keep in touch. 

  

 

 

Have a great summer holiday and we look forward to welcoming the children back 

 on Tuesday 7th September 2021. 

God Bless and stay safe 

Mrs Walsh and 

 


